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LLANDDEWI VELFREY COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEETING

WEDNESDAY 14th SEPTEMBER, 2016
	    PRESENT:

APOLOGIES: 
	  Community Councillors:  Wynn Griffiths                       

                                        Tudor Eynon                                                               

                                          Keith Thomas                                             
  County Councillor David Simpson     

Cllr Albert Fraser and Jamie Lewis,
Cllr Meurig James was also unable to attend. 
Cllr Griffiths took the chair. With only 3 councillors present the
meeting was not quorate but it was decided to go ahead and cover 

as much of the business as possible.

	                        


 DECLARATION OF INTEREST: Councillor Wynn Griffiths declared an interest in item 5a) as he is a friend to the owners of Scappin and also does paid work for them. He left the meeting when the item was discussed.
1. MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING

The minutes had been circulated and were approved as a true record. This was proposed by Cllr Keith Thomas, seconded by Cllr Tudor Eynon and agreed by all present.

2 MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES:

a) A40 campaign- The promised speed survey has been done and we are awaiting results.
b) Liz Thomas from PLANED proposes holding the Village Planning Workshop on 15th and 29th November if that is convenient for the Community Council.  The Clerk will confirm. (LH) 
c) Clerk’s resignation- The Clerk estimates that her average hours are 4-5 per month. The salary for any new applicant will be according to nationally agreed scales for part time clerks and will be paid based on experience. The position of Clerk will be advertised via the Community Newsletter. Then, if there is no response, it will be circulated via the County Council’s contact with other Community Councils and in the local press.   (LH)  
d) Code of Conduct training- The Clerk had attended the training with Cllrs Keith Thomas, Wynn Griffiths and Albert Fraser. The Clerk has copies of the slides used during the presentation and comprehensive notes. Both are available if needed. She distributed copies of the flow chart outlining the process to follow when deciding whether or not to declare an interest. It was noted that the new code of conduct has been accepted as there had been no objections when previously discussed at the business meeting following the AGM on 11th May. The Clerk will confirm this with the Monitoring Officer in the 
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      County Council who will be taking care of the necessary advertisement in the 
      press.
e) Plans for Remembrance Sunday-It was suggested that the quartermaster of the Territorial Army be asked members of the TA would come to the service.  The Clerk will ask Janine Perkins if two of her grandchildren would lay the wreath. The Clerk will also contact the British Legion to check the wreath is ordered and will ask Julie Young if she will play the piano. (LH)
3  COUNTY COUNCILLOR’S   REPORT: 
a) An email from the County Council to Cllr David Simpson confirms that they are proposing to reduce the speed limit on Narberth Road to 50mph. 
4 CORRESPONDENCE:
a) NHS- Information about ‘Let’s Talk Health meetings to be held in September. The Clerk will put the posters on the notice boards. (LH)
b) Boundary Commission for Wales- Announcement that Initial Proposals have been published and are available on the Commission’s website www.bcomm-wales.gov.uk. Representations should be made within 12 weeks i.e. by 5th December. 
c) Zurich Insurance-Information about an increase in the rate of insurance premium as a result of government changes. This is with effect from 1st October for new policies. As an existing policy holder, our rate will remain at 9.5% until 31st January.

d) Grant Thornton- The external auditors had requested the original Annual Statement of Accounts rather than the copy that had been sent in line with previous practice. They confirmed that there are no issues arising from the audit that will be confirmed in due course. This was duly noted by the Councillors.
e) Llewellyn Davies-Nicola Owen who usually does the internal audit of our accounts has contacted the Clerk to ask for a meeting to discuss the fact that they have omitted to charge us for several years. In spite of several calls it has not been possible to arrange the meeting. The Clerk will try to arrange it in the near future and will inform councillors of the outcome.

f) Surveys- Well-being and leisure services has been completed and returned.
5. PLANNING: (At this point Cllr Wynn Grifiths left the meeting)
          a) Certificate of Lawful Development for stationing of a transportable annex to    

   provide ancillary accommodation at Scappin Farm. This has been approved and preparation of the site has started. Concerns have been expressed that the nature of the works e.g concrete footings, installation of septic tank and laying of new access road appear to be more permanent in nature and could set a precedent for other such installations on land outside the village plan where permission to build has previously been refused. The Clerk will raise these concerns with the Planning Department. (LH)
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6.  FINANCE: 
a) Bank balance for Current Account – working balance is   £861.76 

                                                                      bequest                     £1176.86
                                                                      Total                          £2038.62  
    b)   Receipt received for cheques issued: none
     c) Funds received-  none
  d)   Bills to pay-   PLANED- £38.40 for printing of 120 copies of the last  

      community newsletter.
7.ANY OTHER BUSINESS: None
8. DATE OF NEXT MEETING     8:00pm.    Wednesday, 9th November
There being no other business, the meeting closed at 8.35

